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November 13, 2015 
 
Steven Reed 
Governor Office Bldg 
200 Madison Street 
PO Box 360 
Jefferson City MO  65102-0360 
 
RE:  Tariff Update – P.S.C. MO No. 1 – ST Long Distance, Inc. d/b/a FairPoint Long Distance  
 
Dear Mr. Reed: 
 
Enclosed for the Commission’s approval, ST Long Distance, Inc. d/b/a FairPoint Long Distance hereby submits the following 
tariff pages with changes to be effective December 16, 2015: 
 
 Fourth Revised Sheet No. 37 
 Third Revised Sheet No. 38 
 First Revised Sheet No. 38.1 
 Second Revised Sheet No. 38.2 
 Second Revised Sheet No. 38.3 
 Fifth Revised Sheet No. 47 

 Fifth Revised Sheet No. 48 
 First Revised Sheet No. 48.1 
 Second Revised Sheet No. 49 
 Original Sheet 49.1 
 Second Revised Sheet No. 50 

 
The purpose of this filing is to increase rates by $2.00 for Home Phone, Full House, and Small Business bundled services for 
residential and business customers.  This filing also increases the rate of the Voice Advantage and ExpansionPAK II (EPAK II) 
In-State calling plans by $2.00. 
 
There are two sets of rates published for Small Business bundles.  Customers with current term agreements will not see an 
increase in their rates until the expiration of their current term.  Once their term expires, they will be subject to the rates, 
terms, and conditions of this filing for any services ordered on or after the effective date of December 16, 2015. 
 
Also, there are two sets of rates published for EPAK II In-State Calling Plan for Unlimited Dialtone and EPAK II In-State Calling 
Plan for Unlimited Centrex.  Customers with current term agreements will not see an increase in their rates until the 
expiration of their current term.  Once their term expires, they will be subject to the rates, terms, and conditions of this filing 
for any services ordered on or after the effective date of December 16, 2015. 
 
The month-to-month option rate for EPAK II In-State Calling Plan for Unlimited Centrex was revised to reflect the correct rate 
of $5.50 ($3.50 plus the $2.00 increase).  We have been billing customers correctly so the only change affecting customers is 
the $2.00 increase. 
 
Finally, in this filing we deleted the Home Phone 150 Plus bundle and all Home Phone bundles with the Calling Feature 
upgrade.  There are no customers subscribed to any of these obsolete bundles and they are not being offered to new 
customers. 
 
Please contact Beth Westman at 207.535.4249 or bwestman@fairpoint.com with any questions or concerns regarding this 
filing. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Patrick L. Morse 
Senior VP Governmental Affairs 
FairPoint Communications  
P: 620-227-4409 
F: 620-227-8576 
 


